

EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

San José, Costa Rica, January 12, 1966.

Dear Hector:

Thank you very much for your letter dated January 3d, and as always it was nice to hear from you.

I often think about you and wonder how you are getting along and if you are still participating in government affairs. I am glad to learn that you are still very much interested in our problems, for we sincerely need people like you. Fine citizens like you who are willing to sacrifice themselves, and to generously contribute of their time, effort and energy towards betterment and continued progress in our country. Yes, Hector, I agree that improvement is very much needed, and I also get the impression that serious problems could develop most any time. I read in the newspaper about California and the potential problem which could very easily explode any time. I sincerely hope that a solution can be found before anything happens. Please keep me informed and also let me know where I can be of help.

I would very much like to get together with you and I will let you know the minute I have any indication that I will travel to the States.

My most sincere wishes for a very wonderful year for you and your family.

Your friend,

Raymond Telles
Ambassador of the United States
of America

Dr. Hector P. Garcia,
American GI Forum of the U.S.,
3024 Morgan Avenue,
Corpus Christi, Texas.